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County of Blount) 
 
Council Meeting Minutes 
 
The Mayor and City Council met during the regularly scheduled work session at 5:45 p.m. and a 
council meeting at 6:00 p.m. Present were Mayor Phillips; Council Members: McAlpine, Pierce, 
and Underwood. Also, present in the meeting were Alex Smith, Brandon Horton, Asst. Fire Chief 
Ivey, Police Chief Clifton, Randy Underwood, and Amanda Cole. Allie Allcorn and Councilmembers 
Alexander and Bradley were absent from the meeting.  
 
Mayor Phillips opened the scheduled 5:45 p.m. work session. The Mayor stated items one and 
two as standard items and item three to consider approving the June 27, 2023 council meeting 
minutes. There was no comment.  
 
The Mayor explained Councilwoman Pierce will complete the fire report and Councilman 
McAlpine will complete the library report. The Mayor stated he would complete the park and 
recreation report in the absence of Councilman Bradley. Mayor mentioned Councilwoman 
Underwood would complete the police report and he would complete the public works report 
due to Councilman Alexander’s absence. The Mayor stated the last item is the Mayoral report. 
Mayor Phillips closed the work session at 5:46 p.m.  
 
Mayor Phillips opened the council meeting at 6:00 p.m.  
 
Mayor Phillips gave the invocation and followed it with the Pledge of Allegiance.  
 
Councilman McAlpine made a motion to approve the minutes of the June 27, 2023 council 
meeting as written. Councilwoman Pierce seconded and the motion carried with all ayes.  
 
Councilwoman Pierce gave the fire report for the month of June.  
 
Councilman McAlpine gave the library report for the month of June.  
 
Mayor Phillips reported the updates for the park and recreation department.  
 
Councilwoman Underwood gave the police report for the month of June.  
 
The Mayor gave the public works report for June 27, 2023, through July 11, 2023. Mayor Phillips 
reminded everyone of the City Market this Saturday. He mentioned twenty-nine vendors will be 
present and the city will be collecting school supplies for the city school district. The Mayor 
mentioned the Dive-In Movie will be on July 28, 2023, at 7:30 p.m. showing the movie “Luca” 
and the chamber will be sponsoring pizza for the event.  
 



There being no further business, Mayor Phillips entertained a motion to adjourn the meeting. 
Councilwoman Underwood made a motion to adjourn the council meeting. Councilwoman Pierce 
seconded and the motion carried with all ayes. The meeting was adjourned at 6:08 p.m.  
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Mayor        City Clerk  
 
 


